
May 11, 2024

Works & Road Closures
Intersection of Lava Street & Kepler Street

Works:	  Roundabout reconstruction.
Duration: Week commencing Monday 13 May 2024 for 10 		
	 weeks.
Impact: 	 Sections of the road may be closed to vehicular traffic. 	
	 Motorists and pedestrians are advised to observe all 	
	 signage.  
Contact: Don Allen, Construction Engineer on 0419 389 638.

Draft Budget 2024-2025 & Council Plan 
2021-2025 (Revised 2024)

Council has released its draft Budget 2024-2025 and revised 
draft Council Plan 2024-2025 (Revised 2024) for public 
exhibition and comment. 

In accordance with Sections 94 and 90 of the Local Government 
Act (2020) Warrnambool City Council: 

1. 	 Has prepared its Budget for the financial year 
commencing 1 July 2024 and ending 30 June 2025 and 
reviewed the four-year Council Plan formally adopted in 2021. 

2. 	 Made available copies of the proposed Budget and 
revised Council Plan 2021-2025 (Revised 2024) for inspection 
online at www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au and in 
hard copy at the Warrnambool Civic Centre, 25 Liebig Street, 
Warrnambool. 
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3. 	 Is accepting feedback from the community in relation 
both the draft Budget and draft Council Plan in accordance 
with Section 55 of the Local Government Act (2020). Anyone 
proposing to make a written submission on a proposal contained 
in the Budget and/or Council Plan 2021-2025 (Revised 2024) 
must do so before 5pm, Thursday 16 May 2024.

Written submissions must be addressed to the Chief Executive, 
Warrnambool City Council, 25 Liebig Street, Warrnambool 3280 
or made online at www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au 

Those wishing to be heard in support of their written submission 
at a Council Hearings Meeting must clearly request this in their 
submission. A respondent will be entitled to appear in person or 
by a person acting on their behalf and speak to their submission 
for a maximum of 5 minutes as per Council’s Governance Rules 
in relation to Hearings Meetings. The Council Hearings Meeting, 
if required, will be held at 5.45pm, Monday 20 May 2024 and 
is open to the public. Meetings are also livestreamed through 
Council’s website at www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au/council-
meetings

4. 	 Intends to, having taken into account any submissions, 
adopt the draft Budget and draft Council Plan 2024-2025 
(Revised 2024) at a Scheduled Council Meeting to be held 
at 5.45pm, Monday 6 June 2024 at the Reception Room, 
Warrnambool Civic Centre, 25 Liebig Street, Warrnambool. 


